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                                                                                                                     2nd December 2022 
 

School Plans for Industrial Action: Wed 7th December 2022 
            
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
You will be aware from the letter from Douglas Hutchison, Executive Director of Education, 
yesterday about the next strike day next Wednesday, 7th December and the partial closures 
across the city. As members of the two unions – NASUWT and SSTA – will be taking part in 
industrial action it is not possible to allow all year groups to attend school that day. 
However, we have put in place some bespoke plans for our school which are outlined 
below: 
 

 S1, S2 and S3 pupils: the school will be closed to all S1, S2 & S3 pupils. 

 S4 pupils: S4 pupils should attend school from interval onwards only. Pupils should 
not attend periods 1 & 2 but should arrive at school for interval. They will then 
follow their normal timetables for the rest of the day. 

 S5 pupils: S5 pupils will continue with their S5 Evidence Gathering assessment 
timetable as previously shared on Teams. This means that PE, computing, drama 
assessments will go ahead as planned, as will any timetabled music practical 
assessments and/or other individual arrangements for assessments. Please contact 
Mr Neil if you have any queries. 

 S6 pupils: S6 pupils should attend school as normal and follow their usual timetable. 
A very small number of classes will not go ahead as normal throughout the day and 
this information will be added to Teams pages in advance of Wednesday. In these 
instances S6 pupils will have a study period in the library instead of a timetabled 
class but all other classes will be as normal. 

 
School will be open to all pupils on Thurs 8th November as normal.  Thanks for your 
continued understanding and patience during this challenging period and we apologise for 
the need to make alternative arrangements at short notice. We will continue to keep you 
informed as soon as we have any new information with updates on the Council’s 
communication channels and also through our school channels. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Karen McAlaney 
 
Head Teacher 


